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FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE: May 8, 2025
CONTACT: pressoffice@cityhall.nyc.gov, (212) 788-2958 
MAYOR ADAMS’ STATEMENT ON THE
SELECTION OF HIS HOLINESS POPE LEO XIV
NEW YORK – New York City Mayor Eric Adams today released the following statement after the Vatican announced the selection of Cardinal Robert Prevost — who has chosen the name His Holiness Pope Leo XIV — to lead the Roman Catholic Church.
“Today is a historic day for Catholics across America and the entire world. With the selection of His Holiness Pope Leo XIV, the first American in history to serve as Pope, the Vatican has uplifted the voices of Catholics across the five boroughs and our entire country. New York City is a global city, bringing together Catholics from all around the world, and I know that given his international service across the globe, His Holiness Pope Leo XIV will bring an inclusive perspective to the papacy.
“Catholicism plays a rich spiritual and cultural role in the lives of billions of people, offering hope, guidance, love, and support. Whether it’s attending Sunday Mass, praying before dinner, or drawing inspiration from the Bible, Catholicism has enriched the lives of people everywhere, and I know that many — including myself — will look to His Holiness Pope Leo XIV for leadership and inspiration. I know that I join people of faith from all around the world today in praying for the Pope.”
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